
To:  Minidoka County School Board 
 
From:  Josh Aston-Minico High School 
 Laurie Copmann – Minico High School (formerly of Rupert Elementary)  

Terry Merrill – East Minico Middle School 
 Dustin Heath – West Minico Middle School 
 Sanie Baker – Heyburn Elementary School 
 Heather Hepworth – Acequia Elementary School 
 Ellen Austin – Paul Elementary School 
 Angela Davidson – Rupert Elementary School 
 Minidoka County Music Department 

 
Band & Orchestra Instruction for 5th grade students 

Proposal #1:  
We propose to provide band and orchestra instruction to students in the 5th grade in the 
Minidoka County School District.  

 
Students who decide to sign up for 5th grade band or orchestra will receive instruction from Brett 
Barker (for band students) or Jayna Johnson (for orchestra students) twice a week for 45 minutes 
each time according to the following schedule: 

 
Brett Barker: 
 M, W Rupert: 1:45-2:30 Acequia:  2:45-3:30 
 T, Th Heyburn: 1-1:45 Paul: 2:15- 3:00  
 
Jayna Johnson: 
 M, W Heyburn: 1-1:45 Paul: 2:15- 3:00 
 T, Th Rupert: 1:45-2:30 Acequia:  2:45-3:30 

 

Cost to the district of proposal #1: 
 
 Mileage:  Brett Heyburn/Paul  10 miles x 90 days x .45 =  $  405.00 
   Jayna Heyburn/Paul  13 miles x 90 days x .45 =  $  526.50 
   Brett Rupert/Acequia  9.1 miles x 90 days x .45 =  $  368.55 
   Jayna Rupert/Acequia 5.2 miles x 90 days x .45 =  $  210.60 
         Total: $1510.65 
 

FTE: Although the eventual goal is to once again have a 1 FTE teaching position for the 
elementary schools, Terry Merrill and Josh Aston are willing to give up the time 
that Bret Barker and Jayna Johnson would be teaching in their schools during the 
afternoon to invest in this proposal. While Terry Merrill and Josh Aston would 
appreciate the extra allocation, if the funds are not available to provide a .5 FTE 
position to each school to make up for the classes that Bret and Jayna will not be 
teaching (Bret – one section of Guitar & History of Music, Jayna – Music 
Appreciation & Study Skills), the principals are still willing to move forward with 
this proposal. 


